To: Department of Buildings, Village of Bronxville

        Vince Pici

Date: April 15, 2015

From: Maureen Hackett, Chair, DRC

Subject: Minutes April 8, 2015 DRC



       Minutes of Regular Meeting


        Design Review Committee

            

        Wednesday April 8, 2015
Present:

Maggie Marrone, DRC



Maureen Hackett, DRC



Larry Vranka, DRC



Stephen Hawkey, DRC



Michael Santoliquido, San Signs for St Josephs Church


Paul Mazzacane, AVM Awnings for Hunter Douglas 



Tanya Vavre, Bottomline Blinds, Hunter Douglas 



Patrick Abillame, 100 Pondfield Road



Samuel Blauner, 100 Pondfield Road



Tom Abillame, 100 Pondfield Road
1. Sign/Awning  Permit Application-  120 Pondfield Road- Hunter Douglas
Applicant submitted photos of new proposed awning to be applied to the existing building. The applicant also presented photos of the existing conditions and proposed awning.
DRC Recommended the applicant consider the color of the brick building and tan stucco trim when selecting a color for the new awning. Their first choice was a taxi yellow with brown lettering.  After discussing the way the gold would have been an unharmonious choice next to the tan stucco, they presented an alternate combination using a brown awning with yellow lettering. All parties agreed that their alternate choice was more appropriate.  They were advised to submit this alternate choice approved by DRC to the Building Dept. 
 DRC Recommends Approval of the alternate choice using a Brown Awning with Yellow Lettering 
2. Three Sign Permit Applications for St Josephs Rectory, St Joseph’s Church, St Joseph’s School-   Cedar St and Meadow Avenue
Applicant submitted photos and plans for 3 signs associated with the church, rectory and school.  

Considering the scale and style of the existing architecture, plus the existing conditions including the setback from the sidewalk and roads, the DRC recommended that the applicant reconsider the scale and style of the signs. DRC concluded that the signs were too large and that the style ,color and materials were more appropriate for a more commercial application on a larger property with a larger setback. The applicant stated that the church wanted the signage consistent with existing blue parking signs on Meadow. The DRC recommended that signs to be placed in front of the rectory and church would be more appropriate in a smaller size and color /material more consistent with existing architectural elements, such as the metal plaques with bronze patina lettering currently in place. Other suggestions were made including the use of a smaller and lower sign for the rectory near the path, since there is already appropriate carved /engraved signage over the door of the rectory in the limestone façade.
DRC Recommends the applicant resubmit new plans for the 3 locations.
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3. Architectural Elements and Materials Submission – 100 Pondfield Road
Applicant submitted samples of architectural elements including paving, roofing, lighting and façade stone for the proposed project.

The item was put on the agenda due to resubmission of the project to Planning Board with the removal of the 4th floor .The samples submitted were previously reviewed and approved by DRC. 
DRC recommends approval of the materials /design elements proposed for the project.
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